Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

MARCH 5, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, March 5, 2018, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, Warren D. Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and M. Lynn Gee.   Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Chief Deputy Josh Greene, Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Stacy Brown, Extension Educator; Recorder Rhonda Sanders and Judge Lynne Ellis.   
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.  
The minutes from the special meeting held February 5, 2018 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Wininger.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Recorder Rhonda Sanders submitted an Additional Appropriation for approval.  Recorder Sanders purchased two new ADA compliant tables for title searchers.  President Summers reminded all department heads to have Council approval for funds before purchasing items.  Councilman Gibson made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Recorder, Capital Outlay, Equipment-$878.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Stacy Brown, Extension Educator, submitted the Purdue Extension Annual Report.  There are currently 193 K-12 signed up for 4-H.  

Sheriff Travis Roush informed the Council that the furnace for the dispatch area is in need of replacement.  M&M Electric submitted a quote for $7,950.  There are funds available in the County Cumulative Capital Development fund for the purchase.  Sheriff Roush also requested an additional Jailer.  There are currently 70 inmates, 10 of which are out of county, and will be receiving 5 additional Tuesday morning.  After a lengthy discussion, the Council all were in agreement to move forward with the hiring process.  
Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, submitted information regarding the Purdue University’s involvement with Westgate.  

Councilman Stiles had questions regarding the County Road and the Community Crossings Grant.  The Council would like Superintendent Leo Padgett to attend the April meeting with a department update on all projects.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm with a motion made by Councilwoman McFeaters and seconded by Councilman Albright.    All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next regular scheduled Council meeting will be held Monday, April 2, 2018 at 6:00pm.  
________________________________

____________________________________
 C. Richard Summers



Randy L. Wininger
_________________________________  
___________________________________
M. Lynn Gee




J. Keith Gibson
_______________________________

____________________________________
Warren D. Albright



Barbara McFeaters
_______________________________ 



James A. Stiles









ATTEST:  _________________________________   
                 January L. Roush, Martin County Auditor 
Martin


County








